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Watlington Parish Council

Parish Clerk:  Kristina Tynan

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE WATLINGTON PAVILION AND SPORTS FIELD COMMITTEE HELD ON AT 7.30PM MONDAY 20th NOVEMBER IN THE PARISH OFFICE 

MINUTES
Parish Council members: 

Steve Bolingbroke (SB), Nicky Smallbone (NS), Leo Pesci (LP)
Football Club representatives:
Keith Woolfson, Pippa Tolfts
Sports Club representatives:
Lee Bowden
Cricket Club representatives
Jonny Berry 
Chair:



Nicky Smallbone

Officer:



Jo Pugh
	1.  
	Apologies

	
	Apologies received from Hannah Smith and Chris Allen. James Herridge-Leng did not attend.


	2.  
	Minutes of last meeting 18/7/23 to be agreed

	
	Minutes of the meeting were agreed and signed by the Chair


	3.  
	Matters arising

	
	There were none.


	4.  
	Declaration of Interests

	
	There were none.


	5.  
	Financial Issues

	
	

	
	5.1
	Status of outstanding invoices / payments from 2022/23 (SB)

	
	
	All outstanding invoices have been paid by the Clubs, except for the Energy invoices which are to be re-invoiced. Sports Ground Pavilion Costs 2018-23 SB talked through the spreadsheet and emphasised that the contribution from WPC will be £nil next year unless the clubs take over the running of the pavilion – in which case WPC may grant a fixed annual subsidy to support the clubs. 

Pavilion Energy Bills 2023-24  SB talked through the spreadsheet explaining the calculations split between WPC, WCC and WTFC. It was agreed that the WPC electricity cost would be re-arranged to 10%, and electricity costs for the Play Park and Car Park would be absorbed by the clubs (as they receive all associated revenue). WPC acknowledged that the electricity bills had increased significantly from the previous year and offered to defer the electricity payments to allow the clubs more time to pay. SB offered to provide a separate Sports Club bill if that would be helpful. Action: SB to re-issue the costs spreadsheet tomorrow. Action: KW and JB to confirm by the end of the week that the amounts payable are correct and to advise dates when the invoices will be paid. Action: SB to send spreadsheets to LB.


	
	5.2
	Pavilion Account Forecast

	
	
	SB showed the latest forecast for the full year which showed the accounts are on-track to WPC’s target - provided there is no large expenditure in the second half.


	6.
	Proposal on Future Management Presentation (Clubs) – Action Plan attached

	
	SB thanked LP and Cllr Karen Buck (KB) for drafting the Club’s Action Plan. SB had written and circulated a paper on what he sees as the response to the Action Plan, and is hopeful that the clubs will come back to WPC with a revised version. An independent survey carried out in Nov 22, identified a list of everything needed to bring the Pavilion up to standard – recommended budget was £125 for years 1-5. SB advised that WPC are prepared to consider funding £62.5k from CIL money. LP and KB are willing to help the clubs apply for grant funding. SB advised that at viable business plan needs to be provided by the clubs for the on-going operation of the Pavilion building and said WPC are willing to help with this and talk things through any time. SB thanked everyone for coming to the meeting and said he was encouraged by the positive tone of the evening.


	7.
	Update on football pitch coaching areas (KW) 

	
	KW to contact SODC to check if Planning Permission is needed to concrete-in the extra dug outs. Would like this completed by next Summer at the latest. Beechwood have agreed that the work can be done – they need to be informed when the work is scheduled. 


	8.
	Reports from Sports Clubs

	
	1.
	Cricket

	
	Most of the players live in or have strong connections to Watlington. There is a good club mentality - a selection policy rewards people who help and contribute. Youth is a big priority for the club, Dan Byer is a massive driver of youth sport. The first team are half-way up the Cherwell League, whilst the 2nd team is more accessible and inclusive. The club is getting close to being over-subscribed.  

	
	2.
	Football

	
	The 1st team has folded – over the season, having four different managers and a lack of commitment from players made it unsustainable. There are strong reserve players and the club is focusing on finding the right level for the right people. The club welcomes local people and refugees are also playing. The youth side of the club continues to be well supported. Eight young people applied to do their Duke of Edinburgh volunteering at the club. 

	
	3.
	Sports Club

	
	LB, Club Secretary has been involved with the football club for 7 years; has recently joined the Cricket Club; has a good over-view of the Sports Club and good connections with both Chris Allen (WCC) and KW (WTFC). The first meeting will be held next Monday and the majority of the new committee will be present. The Pavilion will be on the agenda. There are now a lot of football players playing cricket and vice versa – this is good thing for the club relations.


	9.
	Any Other Issues for discussion

	
	NS thanked everyone for a productive meeting. All agreed to be open with each other and treat each other with respect. 



THERE BEING NO OTHER BUSINESS THE MEETING CLOSED AT 9.20PM
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